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Ref: DA 2018/1472 

25 Palm Road 

Newport  

NSW 2106 

 

 

18th December 2018 

 

Dear Mr Edmonds, 

I have been made aware by the applicant for this DA that it has been refused, and that one of the reasons for 

its refusal is that, quote: 

“Furthermore, the proposed fence will likely compromise the retention of an existing mature street tree within 

the public road reserve, as retention/mitigation measures stipulated within the Arboricultural Impact Assessment 

report have not been adhered to in the proposed design.” 

I am responsible for the Arboricultural Report quoted, and I would like to clarify that I am in full support of the 

proposal providing the recommendations contained in para 4.1 (see below) are implemented: 

• The tree protection plan (Appendix II) must be implemented. (NOTE: Tree protection fencing, and trunk 

protection are not applicable due to the nature of the proposed works). 

• The area lost to this encroachment should be compensated for elsewhere, contiguous with the TPZ 

(see Appendix IV).  

• Excavation for the proposed footings must be limited to 150mm below grade.  

• Excavation for the proposed footings must be carried out under supervision of the project arborist using 

tree sensitive techniques (manual or non-destructive excavation).  

There are no extra retention/mitigation measures required for this proposed development as compensation is 

already more than adequate around the subject tree for what little encroachment will take place for this fence. 

This compensation is enabled by the ample space surrounding the tree on all sides as depicted in diagram 1 of 

Appendix IV (no encroachment will be occurring within this area): 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Figure 1: Diagram 1 of Appendix IV 
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I have also stated on page 6 of my report headed “Results”: 

• “The encroachment will not impact upon the SRZ and is unlikely to impact the overall health or condition 

of the tree. Under the current proposal, this tree can be successfully retained”. 

As I have previously stated, I have no objection to the proposed fence in regard to this tree and I am in full 

support of the proposal providing the recommendations contained in para 4.1 are implemented: 

I apologise for any confusion that I have caused. Please feel free to contact me on 0425536670 if you have any 

questions or require any further information.  

 

Kindest regards,  

 

 

 Phil Witten 

Principle Arboricultural Consultant 
AQF 5│ISA│SRA-ANZ│AA│ESA│QTRA 
 
│0425536670 
│phil@treesurvey.com.au 
│www.treesurvey.com.au 






















































